

Levanta L.L.C. c/o Kody Holker 11148 Zealand Ave. N. Champlain MN 55316

Dear Mr. Holker,

I hope this letter finds you well. I am writing to formally inform you that the rezone petition you submitted to Weber County on May 5, 2019 was denied by the Weber County Board of Commissioners in their July 23, 2019 regularly scheduled meeting. Their denial was based on the following:

Because of transportation with regards to the proximity to the school, the quality of the road, the noise, the water quality (even without all the answers), and the location, Commissioner Harvey moved to deny the petitioners' request; Commissioner Froerer seconded stating that the Valley is constantly changing and that many said that this is not about no growth but about the time and place and he is not convinced that it is the proper location or the time for a gravel pit. He understands that there are at least two potential zones for one and it is incumbent upon the county to have a proper place as growth occurs, but in a proper manner, and to ensure to maintain the quality preservation that people love.

Commissioner Harvey – aye; Commissioner Froerer – aye

This letter is intended as a reference only. The official decision is documented in the meeting's minutes. A copy of the minutes can be obtained from the office of the County

Clerk. Please let me know if I can be of service otherwise. cewert@webercountyutah.gov.

Respectfully.

Charles Ewert, AICP Principal Planner

Copy emailed to Robert Edwards